FRANK BURNS, MEMBER 72ND LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT

DISTRICT OFFICES: 535 FAIRFIELD AVENUE JOHNSTOWN, PENNSYLVANIA 15906 (814) 536-8400 FAX: (814) 533-2368

1605 GRAHAM AVENUE WINDBER, PENNSYLVANIA 15963 (814) 467-9583 FAX: (814) 533-2476

119 S. CENTER STREET EBENSBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 15931 (814) 472-8021 FAX: (814) 472-1965



House of Representatives COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA HARRISBURG

HARRISBURG OFFICE: 104A EAST WING P.O. BOX 202072 HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA 17120-2072 (717) 772-8056 FAX: (717) 772-9965

COMMITTEES

COMMERCE

CONSUMER AFFAIRS
SUBCOMMITTEE CHAIR, TELECOMMUNICATIONS
LIQUOR CONTROL

TOURISM & RECREATIONAL DEVELOPMENT

MEMORANDUM

TO:

All Members of the House of Representatives

FROM:

Representative Frank Burns

DATE:

August 24, 2012

SUBJECT:

Co-sponsorship Memo - Prohibiting Funding and Implementation of Motorcycle

Only Checkpoints.

In the near future, I plan to introduce two pieces of legislation which would amend Title 75 to prohibit motorcycle only checkpoints.

Motorcycle only checkpoints are a controversial and unproven method of addressing motorcyclist safety. Targeting a single group of road users because of their chosen method of travel is simply unfair and unacceptable. The riding community would be better served if these limited federal dollars were used to augment and expand proven existing motorcycle awareness and safety programs.

My first piece of legislation would prohibit the use of federal funds for the use of motorcycle only checkpoints. The second bill would amend Title 75 §4704 and §6308 to prohibit the implementation of systematic vehicle inspection programs that target only a particular type of vehicle. This legislative package would place Pennsylvania in line with numerous states including New Jersey, California, New Hampshire, and Illinois that have already taken this step.

Adopting this legislation will help to ensure that no motorists will be targeted based solely on their chosen mode of transportation. Please join me in supporting this much needed legislation.

If you would like to co-sponsor either or both pieces of legislation, please contact Marianne Spizzirri at MSpizzir@pahouse.net or 717.772.8056.